	ACADEMICS LEADERSHIP TEAM

	Date: October 13, 2009  Time: 2:00 p.m. – 4:05 p.m.
	Facilitator: Diana Martin  Recorder: Chad Mueller 
 Location:  Regency Campus

	Present: Sandy Carey, Dave Hellmich, Debbie Holt, Charles James, Jenny Jones, Pat Lefler, Diana Martin, Mike McMillen, Chad Mueller, Vicki Partin, Rebecca Simms, Paul Turner, Ben Worth, Greg Zoll, & Greg Feeney
Absent: Karen Mayo, Bonnie Nicholson
	 Visitors:  Wendy Bolt

	Agenda/Issues
	Discussion
	Action

	Approval of Sept. 29  Minutes
	No discussion
	Minutes were approved.

	Essential Agenda Additions
	Sandy requested the addition of templates and Pat asked that we discuss tutoring.
	Sandy provided a template handout to the group, but time ran out and these discussions did not take place.

	Finals Schedule Follow Up
	An email from Dave was included in the agenda discussing expected practices during finals week.  Faculty Council has requested that he send something out to the entire faculty.  There has been concern that faculty are taking off that last week.  It was recommended that faculty post office hours, if different during finals week.  
	Dave will revise the language in the second bulleted item concerning exam blocks of the attached email.  ADs are to provide context to their divisions.

	Fall II – Scheduling & Audience
	Vicki’s division schedules Fall & Fall II at the same time.  She wondered what other folks do or if something else might be better for room usage, classes filling early, etc.  What is our Fall II audience (new students, full schedule, backup if withdraw from others, etc.)?  It was suggested that we look at success rates, especially in developmental classes, to help inform our decisions.  Should we use the escrow option more liberally?  We should consider the viability of a non-traditional option (weekends, Fridays, biterm, etc.), that we can market and commit to.  Ben reported that several versions of hybrid classes are being discussed.  Some questioned if we should send out reminders about the Fall II start date, in case students who signed up early have forgotten.  In general, Dave recommended that divisions not increase course capacities for Fall II courses in an attempt to compensate for students that do not actually show.  There was concern about early versus late registration availability and advising.  
	Dave will look into finding useful data for future discussion.

	Professional Development Committee
	Vickie had two questions.  Who handles applications for PD funds while Barbara is out of town (email sent to ALT this week)?  Are the criteria, like being in the promotion cycle, being checked by anyone?  There was concern about faculty and staff competing for the same dollars, especially if these activities are not required for the staff promotion.  Funding only faculty in the promotion cycle encourages “dead weight” and makes it difficult for our experienced faculty to continue  to develop things that could be brought back to the college.  The Committee has requested an additional $40,000.
	ALT recommends to Dr. Julian that she manage professional development funds in such a way so that faculty and staff are not in competition, and keeping in mind job requirements (promotion, licensure, etc.).

	Advisor Track
	Many email messages have been circulating in the last week to Wendy Bolt and ALT concerning Advisor Track.  The on-line college application does not include subset categories within AA or AS, so huge groups of students will not be assigned to more specific advisors (like pre-pharmacy, history, etc.).  Students can fill out program change forms, but those are very time-demanding to enter into PeopleSoft manually.  Should adding another staff person be considered, so that making a push to fill out these forms might be realistic?  Jefferson uses Advisor Track, but to do things like keep notes on advisees, and not to assign advisors.  It was discussed that many areas of advising within AA or AS can be very tricky.  Folks were concerned about losing those advisee groups such that they would not get the specific information.  On the positive side, assigned advisees would be able to build up a better relationship with the advisor.  
	We will revisit this issue next Tuesday.  It is important and we were not sure what to do.

	Review Prioritizing Additional FY 2010 Non-Personnel Budget Requests
	Dave would like more specifics in three categories about why the division budget dollars are needed.  1) General Statement of Need for Additional Dollars.  2) Statements of Need for More Specific Categories.  3) Examples of impact on students.  See attachment to agenda for examples in each category.
	Dave would like this additional information by this Friday, 10/16.

	Review Process for Additional FY 2010 and for FY 2011Personnel Budget Requests
	ALT will rank academic personnel requests two weeks from today, Tuesday, 10/27.  Think about suggestions for criteria.  Listed on the agenda are “FT/PT Data; External Agency Requirements; Difficulty in Hiring Credentialed PT Faculty; Others?”  Make your case using these criteria.  Charles and Pat will look into criteria appropriate for non-teaching faculty & staff.  
	Each AD should send list of positions requesting in ranked order to Dave by Monday, 10/26 (without details).  

Bring full details on Tuesday, 10/27.

	Timelines
	Full-time data due to Dave by 10/20.
Ranked position list to Dave by 10/26.
	

	Next Meetings
	Regular ALT ( Thursday, 10/29 (can also do some prioritizing here, if not finished).
Promotion & Tenure ( Moved to Tuesday, 11/3

Dr. Julian ( 10/22 (not 10/13)

Encourage division meetings before the 10/23 Faculty meeting.
	

	RN Nursing Position
	The full-time RN faculty person in Lawrenceburg is retiring.  Due to its urgency, this has been recommended to be filled immediately.
	

	CIT Handout
	Sandy distributed a CIT curriculum description handout as a possible idea.
	

	Adjournment
	Meeting adjourned at 4:20ish  p.m.
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